
August 2017 Cross Bearings
07/31-08/04 	Learn to Sail Session 6......................... 9:00am
08/01 	Tues 	 Junior Sailing Inc meeting.................... 7:00pm
08/02	Wed	 Adaptive Sailing Open House............ 10:00am
08/02 	Wed 	 Wednesday Night Race......................... 6:55pm
08/03	Thu	 Deepwater/Steeplechase to Put-in-Bay
08/04-06	 I-LYA Bay Week at Put-in-Bay YC
08/05	Sat	 SJRT at Hoover SC............................... 9:00am
08/06 	Sun 	 Sunday PHRF/JAM Race/Cruise......... 9:00am
08/06 	Sun 	 Sunday Centerboard Race.................... 9:30am
08/07 	Mon 	 Sadler Basin Committee meeting......... 7:00pm
08/08 	Tues 	 SSC Board meeting.............................. 7:00pm
08/09 	Wed 	 Wednesday Night Race......................... 6:55pm
08/12-13	 J/24 Districts at SSC
08/12	 Sat	 SJRT at Erie YC................................... 9:00am
08/13 	Sun 	 NO Sunday Centerboard Race
08/16	 Wed	 Cruise to Erie, PA
08/16 	Wed 	 Wednesday Night Race......................... 6:55pm
08/19	 Sat	 Reggae/Blender Party...........................4:00pm
08/20 	Sun 	 Sunday PHRF/JAM Race/Cruise......... 9:00am
08/20 	Sun 	 Sunday Centerboard Race.................... 9:30am
08/23	Wed	 Adaptive Sailing Open House............ 10:00am
08/23 	Wed 	 Wednesday Night Race......................... 6:55pm
08/27 	Sun 	 Sunday Centerboard Race.................... 9:30am
08/30 	Wed 	 Wednesday Night Race......................... 6:55pm
09/02	Sat	 Funday Race to Port Clinton.............. 10:00am
09/03	Sun	 Green Island Race at PCYC
09/03 	Sun 	 Sunday Centerboard Race.................... 9:30am
09/04 	Mon 	 Sadler Basin Committee meeting......... 7:00pm
09/05 	Tues 	 Junior Sailing Inc meeting.................... 7:00pm
09/06 	Wed 	 Wednesday Night Race-1/2 hour earlier...... 6:25pm
09/10 	Sun 	 Sunday PHRF/JAM Race/Cruise......... 9:00am
09/10 	Sun 	 Sunday Centerboard Race.................... 9:30am
09/12 	Tues 	 SSC Board meeting.............................. 7:00pm
09/13 	Wed 	 Wednesday Night Race-1/2 hour earlier...... 6:25pm
09/13 	Wed 	 NO Centerboard Wednesday Night Race
09/17 	Sun 	 Sunday Centerboard Race.................... 9:30am
09/20 	Wed 	 Wednesday Night Race-1/2 hour earlier...... 6:25pm
09/23-24	 Fall Bay Regatta at Put-in-Bay
09/24 	Sun 	 Sunday Centerboard Race.................... 9:30am
09/30-10/01	 Snow Flurries Regatta at PCYC
For more info go to: www.sanduskysailingclub.com.
Commodore’s Comments........Comm. Wendy Kaufman
Yearbooks – What a beautiful picture on the front of our 
2017 yearbooks.  It has been a bit of a challenge, but they 
are printed and ready for pick-up.  My apologies for the part 
I played in the delay.  Thank you to VC Mark Gross and PC 
Eric Winkel for all your work in compiling and completing 
this project.  Also, thank you to Eilene Guy for your 
exceptional editing!

Cruising –  Leo and I have certainly had some awesome 
evening bay cruises this summer.  We have really enjoyed our 
quiet relaxing sails, especially with Max and his girlfriend 
(January) before he shipped off to Paris Island to begin his 
Marine Corps adventure.  Each time I see a posting, or read an 
invitation to a cruise event, it stirs in me a longing to try some 
long-range sails, without the pressure of a finish line.  There 
are many cruising events that our fleet plans and even more 
that they participate in.  Check out the board, Cross Bearings, 
and email blasts that invite us all to cruises around the area 
and beyond!   
Regattas & Races – Please continue to watch for and support 
area upcoming regattas.  Several people have asked about 
crewing on Wednesday and Sunday races and getting involved 
in our club.  Their excitement is contagious.  I am looking 
forward to hearing more stories about all the experiences 
you all are having out there racing.  
New Members – We accepted several new members from the 
June meeting.  Crew members: Joseph Lattur, Stewart Zerkle, 
Lou Schier, Matthew Braniecki.  Regular members: Briston 
Brocker of Worthington, Ohio, Alex Huber of Huron, and 
Randall Adkins of Mansfield, Ohio. 
As always, please feel free to contact me anytime.  
As your Commodore, I am committed to serving you 
and hope that you will join our board meetings the 
second Tuesday of each month at 7:00pm. Thank you.  
Comm. Wendy Kaufman, text or call 419-656-9566 (cell) 
or email me at willowwalkers@aol.com

Vice Vice Baby!! ........................VC Mark Gross
House & Grounds – We would like to get the island and the 
bed to the right of the entrance (on your way in) thoroughly 
weeded.  If you have the skills, time, and desire to help out 
with landscaping projects, please let me know what you’d like 
to do.  If you see something that needs to be addressed, please 
let Tim or me know.
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Kristen 
Winkel 
and Matt 
Braniecki 
sail Solitude 
during 
the Norm 
Winkel Great 
Sailboat 
Race at SYC 
Regatta.
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Fall Work Day and General Meeting – Fall Work Day and 
the fall General Meeting are scheduled for Oct. 14, 2017.  
The General Meeting will take place at 9:00 am, immediately 
followed by work day.  Lunch will be served after all projects 
have been completed.  If you see a project that needs attention 
at fall work day, please let me know.
Windows/Screens – A huge thank you to Comm. Wendy 
Kaufman for completing the window and screen replacement 
project.  She came up with the idea of asking for donations of 
replacement windows from our members. Better yet, she and 
Leo offered to buy screens for every window donated.  It was 
a giant success!  Thanks to Wendy (and Leo) and all of the 
generous donors, every double-hung window and screen in the 
clubhouse has been replaced with a modern, energy-efficient, 
easy to clean window and screen (the casements are still in 
need of some repair). This is a fantastic upgrade that will save 
money and simplify maintenance for years to come!  
Roof Project – The roof replacement project at the club is 
complete!  It looks great and will enhance and protect the 
clubhouse for a long time into the future!
Grills – Don’t forget that the grills are SSC property and 
available for use by all club members.  Please make sure 
to clean the grills after you use them; the next user will 
appreciate it and the grills will last longer.  There are grill 
brushes in the galley.  Thanks!  
2017 Yearbook – The yearbook is complete and has gone 
to print.  Thank you to PC Eric Winkel for all his help!  
Please pick up your copy from the clubhouse at your earliest 
opportunity. The yearbook is on our website as well. To get 
to the full yearbook you must log in. Then click on Member 
Center. Then click on 2017 Yearbook. The public version 
(minus personal info sections) is accessible by clicking on 
About SSC then 2017 Yearbook.
Contact me at mgross@grosslaw.net or 419-357-6747.

The View from the Rear ......RC John Schwartz
The summer is flying by.  I had ambitions of hosting at least 
a couple Friday forums and/or a couple Saturday parties-- but 
the junior sailing schedule (and sometimes even the day job) 
has really interfered.  I’ve gotten to do at least a little sailing 
of my own-- hopefully you all have as well.  
The junior sailing season is winding down-- just three more 
Saturday junior regattas left:  Cleveland Yacht Club, Erie 
Yacht Club, and Hoover Yacht Club to wrap it all up on Aug. 12.  
Incidentally, the J24 Districts will be hosted at SSC the 
weekend of Aug. 12.   
I’d like to pull a Saturday afternoon blender and/or boat 
drinks party together on Saturday, Aug. 19.  I have lined up 
a reggae band to play from 4pm-8pm.  I’ll fire up the grill so 
burgers/brats will be available for the usual price-- but I’ll also 
put up a Google doc sign up form so that people can sign up to 
bring either a drink or a side dish.  For those of you with kids 
or grandkids-- this is a family friendly event.  The great thing 
about blender drinks is that you can make most of them with 
or without alcohol-- and kids love reggae.  I’ll do the usual 
barrage of emails as we get closer to that weekend. 

I need to thank a couple people this month.  First – Frank 
Hill who really stepped up and delivered better than average 
fare on his Wednesday night burger duty with fresh corn, 
watermelon, and burgers much much closer to medium rare 
right off the grill.  Frank has also asked that I start stocking 
some whole wheat buns as well as white.  GFS no longer sells 
wheat apparently, but I set up a new account at Norwalk’s IGA 
(close to my office) so that I can grab better produce, wheat 
buns, etc. on the way to the club on Wednesdays.  When your 
night comes-- feel free to let me know if you want something 
special.  
	 Second – I really appreciate PC Mike Austin who saw that 
the club needed mopping and stepped in to cover this Rear 
Commodore’s dereliction in that regard.  
	 Third – thank you to Amy Young and Tim Kyle for helping 
me understand the finer points of SSC’s health department 
license requirements.  
	 And fourth and finally – to everyone that has so cheerfully 
stepped up to make sure the galley and burger night has run 
(mostly) smoothly all the way up to now.  
	 One final word about the galley though – nothing but 
condiments are allowed to go back into the refrigerator.  
No food leftovers are permitted by our food license. At the 
bitter end of the night, we either sell it cheap if we can, give 
it away if we can’t -- or throw it away if we must.  That’s all I 
have organized so far this month.  Thanks & watch your email 
for info leading up to the 19th.
Keep the ideas coming either by email at john@
christielane.com or by voice/text at 419-706-5137.

Operations.............................................. Tim Kyle
New gate cards (green) are in full swing.  Go ahead and 
throw the old white card away. 
Let’s keep the speed down while driving thru the parking lot. 
We have a lot of activity going on.
If you see trash on the ground, please feel free to pick it up 
and put in the recepticals. It’s your club; let’s keep it beautiful.
We have several 26- and 30-foot docks available. It would 
be a great time to invite a sailing friend to join us or request 
reassignment if there is something 
available that would be more 
desirable to you. Contact me for 
availability.
The next scheduled Sadler 
Committee meeting is Monday, 
Sept. 4 at 7:00pm.
Feel free to contact me with 
questions or concerns about 
the marina or clubhouse, at 
timmo@sbcglobal.net or call 
419-656-5881.
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Regatta Committee............................. Jay Austin
The Sandusky Sailing Club prides itself on a tradition of 
outstanding race and regatta management both on and off 
the water.  We are a club built on this tradition, but sometimes 
we take it for granted that we can count on square courses 
and fair sailing.  It takes a strong team to pull off what we 
do week-in and week-out.  That being said, we are asking for 
your support on the Race Committee.  The Race Governing 
and Regatta Committees are looking for dedicated sailors who 
would be interested in learning the ropes on the Yellow Boats.  
Working RC is a great way to learn about racing from another 
perspective.  RC work takes commitment, dedication, and a 
willingness to learn from experienced RC members.  
If you feel this would be something to try out, please 
contact Jim Keane or me.  You will have on-the-job training 
during a Wednesday night or Sunday morning race.  Weekend 
regattas could also be a possibility.  We are specifically 
looking for dependable people who could commit weekly and 
eventually set up a race course and be the person in charge on 
a Wednesday night.
	 Unsure if this is for you? Please feel free to give me a call 
at 330-351-0283.  We look forward to continuing a tradition of 
excellence at SSC.  COME JOIN THE RACE COMMITTEE!

Cruising Fleet................................ Mark Swabley
2017 Activities
Mid August	 Western Lake Erie Cruise
Sept 6-7		 Port Clinton
Sunday Morning Bay Cruises – There are a number of 
Sunday morning cruises scheduled to take advantage of open 
weekends.  They will start at 9, so we can get out and back 
before it’s time to head home.  The dates are July 30, Aug. 6, 
20 and 27 and Sept. 10.
I-LYA Reciprocals – The definition of what to expect when 
you cruise to another I-LYA club has changed a lot over the 
years.  It used to mean that you could expect what we offer 
at SSC to visiting yachtsmen.  Not so much anymore.  Now 
you might get the I-LYA deal and that varies by club.  As the 
visiting skipper it has become your responsibility to contact 
the club you plan to visit, if that is even possible, to find out 
what they offer and what hoops you need to jump through to 
get it.  The good news is that in most cases you just tell them 
on arrival that you are from SSC, an I-LYA club, and they give 
you their deal with no questions asked.  Sometimes they may 
want to see your SSC card.  If you encounter a need for more 
documentation, let me know.

Sandusky Junior Sailing....PC Mike Fishbaugh
SJS featured boat for sale – 1975 Ranger 28. These boats 
are said to win more than their share in PHRF, even today. 
Displacement is 5,100. 
Draws 4' 6". 9.7' beam. 
Power is a Saildrive 
retrofit. Barient winches, 
tiller steering. This boat 
was actively sailed until 
about four years ago and 
has since been stored at 
the boat yard, with little 

attention since, so it needs a little cleaning up. Large sail 
inventory includes at least one mainsail, various jibs, and at 
least one spinnaker with turtle bag. Rather old sails (remember 
Fracker?) but said by the donor to all be usable. They’re stored 
separately in an indoor heated space along with the cabin and 
cockpit cushions. The hull is solid (i.e., non-cored.) Decks 
are balsa core and show significant softness. Lots of gear on 
board. $1,500 Contact: Mike Zuilhof 419-621-8070 or Dennis 
Butts 419-206-2120

Sandusky Junior Race 
Team.........Paula Grant
Summer Days, driftin’away…
	 Our junior race team is 
over halfway through its 
season.  We have had some 
amazing regattas, and most 
with great breeze!  Our I-LYA 
Traveler’s Series started at 
Alum Creek, and from then 
to our own Sandusky Regatta.  
Many thanks to all who helped 
make that a successful day!  
As usual, we have heard rave 
reviews on our regatta from 
our sister clubs.  Following 
Sandusky, the fleet traveled to Edgewater, North Cape, and 
Port Clinton, and most recently our Laser and C420 fleet 
completed a great week at 
Junior Bay.  Alex Schock and 
Lily Schwartz took 25th in 
the 420s, while in the Laser 
fleet, rising star Braxton 
Berry took 13th, followed by 
Maddie Grant in 16th, Jon 
Mack in 21st, and Matthew 
Toldy in 36th.
	 Our juniors have remained 
competitive and also had 
some great camaraderie and 
teamwork.  At this point, 
several on our team hold 
some high rankings in the I-LYA Traveler’s Series with only 
three races left!  We will finish our year at CYC, Erie, and 
Hoover Yacht Clubs, so if you 
have a chance, come watch 
our kids represent our club 
well.
We would also like to wish 
Fair Winds and Following 
Seas to the Koliha family, 
who will be moving to 
Seattle, Washington this 
month.  Jack and Nathan have 
raced in the Opti Fleet for the 
last few years and Kristin was 
our team coordinator in 2016.  
Best of luck to you all! 



Adaptive Sailing Adventures.......Larry Knauer
Where is summer going?  Hard to believe we are in the last 
third of the season already.  We had an excellent front page 
article after last month’s Open House Sailing Event which is 
resulting in more interest in this coming Wednesday’s Open 
House from 10-4 at the club.  We are expecting turnout from 
both the resident and nursing home sides of OVH. I also 
received several calls from others interested in coming out or 
bringing others with them.
	 Once again, weather permitting we hope to have Freedom 
Boat Club bring their pontoon boat as well kayaks, canoes, 
paddleboards in addition to the sail boats. We will have a 
lunch served. We’ll need a good group of volunteers to help 
with this event for welcoming, loading and unloading, on 
water support, lunch and just sitting and talking with the 
participants (their stories are amazing). This will likely be the 
largest event (number of participants) we have had, so lots of 
helping hands will make for light work.  
	 Our final Open House event this year will be on Aug. 23.  
We will be doing a road trip to Edgewater Yacht Club in mid 
August for all of you in the Cleveland area. 
	 Thank you for your continued support and help in making 
this program the great success it is.  Look forward to seeing 
you on Aug. 2.
Dragon and Bacon Festival  - Adaptive Adventures will 
be the benefiting charity for the Dragon and Bacon festival 
in Sandusky in September.  I have attached the file for 
registration for this event.  This is a great team and fellowship 
building opportunity for your organizations and time is 
running out for early registration.  How about SSC Docks 
vs other SSC Docks? Mix it up with family members as well; 
how about the Sandusky Junior Sailing Race Team? 
 For the Good of the Order
A big thank you to all those who helped with the Sandusky 
Islands Race/Stein Hospice Cup. It was a great event and the 
breeze came in much better than anticipated. Hats off to PC 
Mike Fishbaugh, Bob Sheppard and Brett Langolf as well as 
all those from Stein Hospice. They put the FUN in fundraiser!
Flying Scot Regatta Wrap-Up – The Flying Scot North 
American Championship Regatta was an unqualified success!  
The Flying Scot sailors had a great time and enjoyed three full 
days on the water with six races in good winds.  The last race 
on Thursday morning was cancelled because of high winds.  
We heard positive comments from many participants.  SSC 
provided a near perfect venue and delivered superb support. 
	 The Club’s net, after expenses may be enough for us to 
realize a small positive cash flow from operations this year.
	 Not only was this a memorable Regatta for Flying Scot 
sailors, it was a lot of fun for our own members, more than 
50 of whom pitched in as volunteers.  All this volunteer 

support is what made this such a great event.   Because of this 
outstanding volunteer support, SSC is developing a well-
deserved reputation for hosting professionally run one-design 
national regattas. I want to recognize our volunteers and on 
behalf of the bridge and the rest of our members, give them a 
big, hearty THANK YOU.
FSSA Volunteer List:
Jan Adams	 Dick & Phyllis Auge	 Jay & Beth Austin
John Eschels	 Bill & Debi Fanning	 John Hartung
PC Steve & June France			   Gladys Jansen
PC Mike & Mary Kay Fleming		  Paul Kalister
Mic Kaufman	 Comm. Wendy Kaufman
PC Monty & Suzie Kaufman		  Jim & Joyce Keane
Larry Knauer	 Kristin, Nate & Jack Koliha
Ron Krock	 Tim Kyle		  Doug Leavens
John Martin	 PC Mike & Judy Muhn	 Tim Parker
Terry & Sandy Parker			   RC John Schwartz
Chip Seidl	 PC Jeff Smith		  Jean Wieber
Karl & Yanny VanderHorst		  John Wiggins
PC Ruth Ann Van Fleet			   Amy Young
Carolynne Zettler
	 I also what to thank the rest of our members for parking 
out in the Battery Park lot during the regatta. My after-the-
event assessment is that for a similar event with 70-90 boats, 
we can find a way to accommodate member vehicles on the 
grounds during the event.  
	 Thanks to all of you for your patience.  PC Steve France 
Kelleys Island Challenge - 2017 NOR – Sail around 
Kelleys Island any way you wish, any time you wish before 
Oct. 30, 2017.
    Start and finish off the SSC entrance (line up the center of 
the basin opening with the white light standard). Stay east of 
the rockpile - R2 (Neuman’s) buoy - if you have half a brain.  
    Other than the island, the only mark on the course is 
Can G “1” just off the NE corner of Kelleys (NOT C “3” 
at the KI reef!). Pass outside of it. (See charts below p. 11) 
http://www.charts.noaa.gov/BookletChart/14844_
BookletChart.pdf 
    Course is 22.5 nautical miles.    
    Race any time between May 1 and 6:00pm Oct. 30, 2017. 
    Take your own time. 
    If you want your results to “count,” report them the same day 
to the SSC JAM email list and Skip at soliver@heidelberg.edu 
or Facebook, and send $25 within one week to PC Skip Oliver, 
1112 Wayne St., Sandusky, Ohio 44870.
    At the end of the season, all funds collected will go to the 
winner’s favorite charity, and will be reported in the Cross 
Bearings and elsewhere.  
    You can make more than one attempt per season for your $25. 
    Two divisions - crewed and single-handed.  (Thus, two 
winners)  2016 Winners -  Single-handed, Steve Zorn, Hunter 
30T,  Crewed, PC Steve Jackson and Brad Balmert, T10.  
   PAX & Fair Winds,  PC Skip.
The SSC Sunday Sailing Series is building. See the attached 
race course diagram. If you are interested, have questions or 
suggestions, contact Brett Langolf (brettlangolf@gmail.com).
Regatta chairs – Please allow six weeks to order event 
trophies and flags. Thank you, Don Guy.
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Sandusky Sailing Club

Basic Keelboat Learn to Sail Course
Qualify to charter one of SSC’s cruising sailboats in as little as two days
and get a complimentary six month Club Membership

Operating on the protected waters of Sandusky Bay, 
the Sandusky Sailing Club offers the ideal learn to 
sail program and location.  On-the-water classes are 
offered on Tuesday evenings and on weekends.

Tuesday Evening Classes – 
 5 weekly sessions:  6:00-8:30pm
  1st Class runs Tuesday, May 30  through June 27
  2nd Class runs Tuesday, July 11 through August 8

Weekend Classes – 
 Sat/Sun sessions: 9:00am-12:15pm 
   & 1:30-4:30pm
  1st Class – July 15, 16
  2nd Class – August 19, 20

 Course Fee – $395 and includes 
 an instruction manual, 12 ½ hours 
 of on-the-water instruction and 
 complimentary six month SSC crew 
 membership providing access to SSC 
 grounds, clubhouse and all SSC 
 social and educational events.  
 Upon completion of course, Tanzer 
 22 sailboats can be chartered for day 
 sails on Sandusky Bay at the rate 
 of $150 per half day or $250 for a 
 full day.

All class segments take place aboard one of SSC’s 22 or 
24 foot tiller-steered, sloop-rigged sailboats.  Students 
are responsible for providing their own USCG approved 
PFD and must wear closed-toed, non-marking shoes.  
Regardless of which course option you choose, you will 
learn/practice the skills and acquire the knowledge you 
will need to confidently skipper and day-sail one of SSC’s 
sailboats on Sandusky Bay.

To register or for more information, contact:
 Ryan Kyle:  419-656-4106 or

rkyle@quantumsails.com

Check out the SSC website at: 
www.sanduskysailingclub.com
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Results
Mills Race, Toledo YC
Blown Away, Mike Mesteller - 
	 1st in the Double Handed class
	 Sorry we missed this last month.
Islands Race/Hospice Cup, SSC
Knee Deep, Brett & Katie Langolf - 1st PHRF A, 3rd OA
Red Dog, Phil Dufresne - 2nd PHRF A
Infra Red, PC Bryan Huntley - 2nd PHRF B, 2nd OA
Siren, PC Mike Fishbaugh - 3rd PHRF B
Big Electric Cat, Mark & Bill Cummings - 
	 1st JAM A, 1st OA
Who Cares, PC Sjoerd Jan VanderHorst - 
	 2nd JAM A, 2nd OA
Gotcha, Don Ingersoll - 3rd JAM A, 3rd OA
Revenir, Tim Ujvari - 1st PHRF B
MYIRA, Harold Alber - 1st Multihull
Arielle, Beverly Haase - 1st Cruising
By Design, Jason Hoffman - 2nd Cruising
Whim Z, PC Jim Ziss - 3rd Cruising
Norm Winkel Great Sailboat Race, SYC
Solitude, Kristen Winkel - 2nd
Kelleys Island Night Race, SSC
Solitude, PC Eric Winkel - 1st
Blown Away, Mike Mesteller - 2nd
Sailing Stuff for Sale
Interlake with trailer. Two sets of sails. For information contact 
Richard Byrd at 216-533-6209 or alphabyrd@gmail.com

Catalina 30 for sale, FaithHeeler, 1988.  At B45.  Contact Terry 
Parker 440-320-3100, or see details at 1988Catalina30forsale.
weebly.com 

Boat well available for a 28-30’ boat. Located at the end of the 
channel in the Cove on Cove Park Blvd. $300/mo. year round 
614-579-2074 cell or txt. 

1987 Hunter 31.  Excellent condition. Several sets of sails which 
recently have been inspected and repaired.  Yanmar 2GM20F  
2 cyl. Diesel. Sale includes steel cradle and many extras. Ready 
to cruise or race. Asking $25,000.  Racing sails are available for 
extra $$.  Contact Rory Carpenter at 734-660-1517.

1987 Sabre 30 Mark III. Freshwater boat.  One of few available 
on the Great Lakes. Excellent condition. Sails in great shape. 
New, upgraded diesel in 2006. Numerous recent improvements. 
Includes cradle. Ready to cruise or race. Asking $36,900. Contact 
VC Mark Gross at 419-357-6747 or mgross@grosslaw.net 

Yamaha 9.9 4-stroke motor model (FT9.9ELK) It should be 
a 1985 model. Sips fuel, and has been winterized year in and 
out. Comes with a side mount control box and cables. Very 
reliable, runs great! I upgraded to a bigger motor. Always stored 
indoors in the off season. Best offer. Contact Todd Baker at 
medinatodd@yahoo.com.

45-watt solar panel, new in box. Harbor Freight advertised 
for around $140; Sell for $100. Everything you need except 
mounting. Contact Jack Kamer at 614-314-7445 or jkamer@
columbus.rr.com.
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Race a 40-foot Dragon Boat with your team of 20 paddlers, a drummer, & a steer person.  
Corporate, Community, Club, Friends & Family Teams all welcome… no experience necessary. 

  

 

REGISTER TODAY! 
SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES AVAILABLE  

 

 

 




